
Over the last two weeks our Faction Jumps, Throws & Distance Events 
were held on Monday, August 15 and Tuesday August 16 and our Faction 
Athletics Carnival was held on Thursday, August 25. Thanks to our parent 
volunteers for the field events, particularly Kathy Price and Donna Reid. 
 
Thursday was a fantastic day with spectators, competitors and helpers 
having a great time! Thank you to all the staff, students, student teachers, 
volunteers and parents that helped out not only last week putting up 
shades, equipment and assisting with judging and marshalling students but 
also the weeks leading up to the event. Without your cooperation, the 
event would not run. A big thank you to the canteen for providing special 
delicious lunches for everybody and Melissa George for organising the 
sausage sizzle and coffee van and the roster of P & C helpers. 
 
A special mention must go to Mrs Smith from Ashdale Secondary College 
and her group student helpers. They provided fantastic assistance on the 
day and it was great to see some former students back at Landsdale 
Primary School! Also thank you to St. John Ambulance and Timing Gates 
WA for providing their services also. 
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The final results were   HOVEA    479 
                               CASSIA   404 
                                   GREVILLEA  381 
                                   BANKSIA   315 
  
The carnival was held in pleasant conditions- I don’t think we could have 
asked for a better day. The only thing that bettered the weather was the 
children’s efforts throughout the event. It was great to see all the students 
participating enthusiastically and putting their best effort forward. 
 
Again, it was also fantastic to see the Pre-Primary’s getting in there and 
having a go and all the children and staff are to be congratulated for their 
efforts.  
 
A highlight of the day, well for most, was the parent/teacher/ student race. 
It was a lot of fun to see everyone out there and especially all the teachers! 
 

The Sportsmanship Trophy was awarded to Grevillea for not only their 
efforts on the day, but also their enthusiasm when training and their efforts 
marching and behaviour in the bays. Congratulations Grevillea. I must 
make mention of some outstanding sportsmanship from Maddison L in 
year 6. Fittingly, she is in Grevillea faction. 
 

INDIVIDUAL AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students for achieving outstanding results 
in the 2016 Faction Athletics Carnival. Trophies and medallions were 
awarded to a Junior Champion and to each year level from years   3-6.  
 

 
JUNIOR CHAMPION BOY  Ethan B (C)    
JUNIOR CHAMPION GIRL   Madeline P (G) Daphne B (B)  
JUNIOR RUNNER-UP CHAMPION BOY  Seth W (H) Zak David Z M (C) 
  Leon A (C) Taj W (H)  
JUNIOR RUNNER-UP CHAMPION GIRL  Angeline F (G) Annabelle (B) 
YEAR 3 CHAMPION BOY      Max A (H) 
YEAR 3 CHAMPION GIRL     Grace F (G) 
YEAR 3 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION BOY  Ruben A (H) 
YEAR 3 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION GIRL    Hannah M (C)  
YEAR 4 CHAMPION BOY  Rylan R (H) 
YEAR 4 CHAMPION GIRL     Ella P (H) 
YEAR 4 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION BOY    Giuliano F (C)  
YEAR 4 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION GIRL Sienna F (C) 
YEAR 5 CHAMPION BOY    Dawson G (B) Josh M (G) 
YEAR 5 CHAMPION GIRL  Susan F (H) 
YEAR 5 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION BOY   Ben M (G) 
YEAR 5 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION GIRL Kere-L S (H) 
 YEAR 6 CHAMPION BOY    Kushal P (C)  
 YEAR 6 CHAMPION GIRL  Layla Z (C) 
 YEAR 6 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION BOY   Cole V (G) 
 YEAR 6 RUNNER-UP CHAMPION GIRL Madison B (H) 
 

I will keep you posted in the next week regarding the Interschool Athletics 
Carnival being held at Landsdale Primary School on September 13 and 15. 
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Congratulations Hovea !!! 
 

 
 

Hovea Captains Logan P and Madison B with the winning shield. Madison 
was also Runner-Up Champion girl in Year 6. 

 

 

 


